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London Assembly investigation into waterway moorings
I am conducting an investigation into the impacts arising in London from the increasing popularity of living on boats on inland waterways.  I should like to seek your views.  
The investigation is to look into: 

· Demand for and supply of moorings on London’s canals and rivers, and factors behind them

· The impacts of increasing boat numbers on canal infrastructure, existing boaters and canal-side properties, particularly:

· Air and noise pollution from stoves, diesel engines and generators on boats, and compliance with and enforcement of rules governing these

· Overcrowding and congestion of canal-side moorings and their associated services

· Steps that responsible bodies could take to alleviate these problems

Therefore I am seeking any views or information you may have about these issues.  At this stage I am particularly interested in:

· Mooring demand - such as numbers (for London if possible) of permanent residential boats, continuous cruisers, mooring occupancy/vacancy rates or other indications; also any recent (past ten years) changes in these figures.  

· Mooring supply - the numbers of moorings available on London waterways, whether residential moorings, visitor moorings or others; also any recent gains or losses of moorings; and affordability of moorings.  

· Air and noise pollution - the environmental effects of engines, generators, stoves etc, including how the rules governing these are applied and enforced.  

· Overcrowding, congestion and overstaying at moorings and associated facilities and on the waterways
· Issues around mooring rules and enforcement - mooring rights, rules and time limits, and how they are administered and enforced; also the extent and pattern of breaches of overstaying or other breaches of mooring rules.

· Any views on steps that responsible bodies could take to address these issues.  

The views and information received will form a vital part of the evidence base for the investigation, and will shape the recommendations to be made.  The investigation will also involve a visit to a canal and canal-side moorings and properties, and a round-table meeting with selected stakeholders.  

I’d be very grateful if you could provide your views and any supporting information in writing by the end of May.  You can respond by post to Matt Bailey, Project Officer, at the above address or by email to matt.bailey@london.gov.uk   
If you have or are aware of information that has already been published or made available on these matters, you can provide a reference or link to it.  

I look forward very much to hearing from you. 

Yours sincerely
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Jenny Jones AM, 

Rapporteur

8 May 2013
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